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Shabbona Pathway Committee Minutes 
 
12/10/22 Regular Meeting 
The Regular Meeting of the Shabbona Pathway Committee was called to order on Saturday,  
December 10, 2022 at 8:03 A.M. at the Shabbona Village Hall in Shabbona IL.  The following 
committee members/advisors were present: 
Title Name Present Not 

Present 
 Title Name Present Not 

Present  
 

Village 
 

Mark 
Cinnamon    Marketing Dan 

Nolan    

Forest 
Preserve 

Josh Clark    Planning Curt 
Herrmann    

School 
District 

Josh 
Merchant    Residents Jen 

Morrison    

Township Jim Johnson    Finance Wendy 
Schnorr    

Fire 
Dept. 

Matt 
Hinkston         

Others Present:   
Allison Kidd Probst 
 
Additions to the Agenda:   Community Chest discussion. 
 
Citizen’s Addressing the Board:  None 
 
Approval of Minutes from September 10, 2022 Meeting:  Jen Morrison motioned to approve 
the minutes, Mark Cinnamon seconded. All in favor voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Johnson reported a few items were paid.  The Shabbona Road survey 
had to be paid for because Nathan Schwartz requested it.  Eighty dollars was paid to township to 
cover appraisal costs.  On December 2, 2022 the bill for the website fee at $120.00 was paid, but 
was not on the report yet.  Jen Morrison motioned to approve Treasurer’s Report, Mark 
Cinnamon seconded. All in favor voted aye.  Motion carried. 

Bills:   Jim reported that he had approval up to $1500.00 to pay for survey fees which was 
covered.  Jim is uncertain of any costs that would be incurred before February.   

Grant Report:  Jim Johnson report because of changed minds there was an issue with buying 
land.  Due to the grant restrictions cannot discuss price until appraisal of the land is completed.  
The Department of Natural Resources said insufficient process has been made on land 
acquisition and will be terminated 12/31/2022.  The good news is this will not be held against us 
for future applications.  Jim has an idea to a slight variation to Chuck Hart that he proposed to 
him.  On the section of the pathway from Preserve Road to the Nicor vault to add rock and make 
the asphalt thicker to 6 inch and change the buffer on each side to thick aggregate to make an 
entry way to the field easier.  He seemed to be interested in the proposal.   
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The committee discussed all the entities involved in the project.  Mark Cinnamon discussed the 
village working with a village planner to develop a comprehensive plan and how this can affect 
the pathway project.  The plan is to resolve the land issue so construction can occur this coming 
summer.   

NICE walk:  The turnout went well and the weather was very nice.   

Community Chest:  They made a donation of $350.00 to the pathway.  

Next pathway meeting is February 11, 2023 at the Shabbona Village Hall. 

Adjournment:   Mark Cinnamon to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 am, Jen Morrison seconded.  All 
in favor voted aye.  Motion carried. 

  
 Meeting Minutes of the Ad Hoc Committee submitted by Allison Kidd Probst 

 
/s/________________________________ ,   ______________________________ 


